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Mark Your Calendars
May 2014
1st Assessments Due
 ARC
 2 p.m. at WP

5th Pool Committee
 7 p.m. at WP

6th Landscape Committee
 7 p.m. at WP

7th Covenants Committee
 6 p.m. at WP

10th CRCA Office Open
 9 a.m. - 1 p.m.

12th Block Party
 5-8 p.m. at WP

 Finance Committee
 6:30 p.m. at WP

15th Last day of Assessment 
 Grace Period

 ARC
 7 p.m. at WP

16th Late Fee Applied

26th Memorial Day
 CRCA Office Closed

27th Board of Directors Meeting
 6:45 p.m. at CC

Continental Ranch
 Community Association
9150 N. Coachline Blvd.
Tucson, AZ 85743

The Association hosted the annual Easter Egg hunt at Windmill park on the 
Saturday before Easter. Judging from the large turnout (over 500 children 
registered) accompanied by parents, older siblings, and a few grandparents 
I would have to say it was a great success. Thanks to Jocelyn and all the 
volunteers as well as the rest of the management staff for putting so much 
work into making this such a great event. A special thanks to Stephen and 
Ryan for dressing up in the Easter bunny suit- they deserve it as you have 
no idea how hot that suit is. It was really nice to see the families coming 
together and enjoying our beautiful park and their families. There were 
lots of smiling children running around and enjoying the petting zoo, face 
painters, balloon artists and jumping castles as well as the egg hunts.

The BOD, Finance committee and management will be working on the 
budget for next year starting in May. We have not seen a dues increase since 
I have been on the BOD (6 years) but we have seen increases in the of cost 
services, utilities and required contributions to the reserve fund continually 
rise. In 2010 our reserve contribution was $90,000.00. The current 
contribution requirement is $170,000.00 with it rising to $216,968.00 by 
2018. We have held management and other contractors to no increases for 
over two years and will be facing increases this coming year. Looking at a 
number of expenditures the cost of keeping Windmill pool open November 

President’s Report
— John Lambert

Continued Page 2
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Pool 
Furniture
for Sale!
Old pool furniture 
is up for sale to 
residents. Several 
tables and lounge 
chairs are available. If 
interested, contact the 
Management office for 
details.

Announcement
2014 Nominating Committee
This year’s members of the 2014 Nominating Committee 
are:

President’s Message Continued...
to February has stood out as one of question. In 2006 the 
then BOD decided to keep Windmill open year round 
on a trial basis. With the associated costs and usage by a 
very small number of residents the BOD decided to send 
a survey out in May for input from all homeowners on the 
justification of this expenditure. Please return the survey 
so we can make plans while budgeting for next year and 
hopefully not have to raise dues.

John Abraham
Doug Childress
Al Diaz
Glenn Hesterlee
Dave Lawrence
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CRCA 5th Annual Easter Egg Hunt!
This year’s event was another grand success!  Of course the main focus of the event 
was the egg hunt which was divided up into 6 different age groups and ran in intervals 
every half an hour.  The local boy scout troop leader helped launch the start of each 
hunt, rallying up the groups of little egg hunters for a high energy dash into the field.  
The kids all sported very unique and creative baskets for gathering their bounties of 
eggs. Once again the turnout for the 
event was estimated to be over 1,500 
total –including kids, parents, older 
siblings, grandparents, and relatives.  
Food donations generated a total of 
485 pounds for the Marana Food 
Bank and $150 in cash donations.  
Each dollar in cash that is donated to 
the food bank buys approximately $9 
in food for families in need.
The petting zoo was such a terrific hit last year that it returned 
again and was met with hundreds of excited children who rode 
the ponies and pet the goats, chickens, ducks, and even a llama!  
It was quite apparent that the owner of the mobile petting zoo 
cares greatly for his animals.  Once again face painters and balloon 
artists were bringing cheer to the event, and there was plenty of 
fun to be had at the arts & crafts tables in the ramadas next to the 

field.  The mini trackless train gave 
rides around the field and was a lot 
of fun for the little ones.
The Easter Egg Hunt wouldn’t be 
complete without a visit from the 
Easter Bunny!  To reduce wait times 
and allow for the kids to roam the 
event rather than waiting in line for photos, the Bunny roamed around and 
parents were able to take their own personal photos of their children with the 

Bunny. The jumping castles were a big 
hit (as usual) and this year the premier 
interactive piece was the gladiator 
jousting arena.  Contenders strapped 
up their head gear, took their pedestals, 
and then battled to see who knock the 
other off their foothold.
This year we were sad not to have the 

band who played at past events, but the music DJ who filled 
the spot really helped lighten the mood with plenty of fun 
tunes. Several local food trucks helped fill hungry bellies 
and all kids received a free cotton candy. Lucky raffle prize 
winners for each age group won Easter baskets packed with 
goodies. CRCA wants to thank ALL the volunteers who 
donated their time to pitch in and make this event possible.
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April Recap: Meetings At A Glance
The following are highlights from the regular meeting 
of the Board of Directors held April 15, 2014 at 
the Community Center.  Completed minutes will 
be posted to the website after they are approved at 
the next appropriate meeting.  A copy of approved 
minutes may also be requested from the office. 
Recordings of all meetings will be retained for a 
period of 30 days following posting of approved 
minutes to the website.

Board Actions
Approval of irrigation system repairs, common 
area landscape irrigation backflow valve 
installation, and seasonal plant replacements; 
several Covenants Committee recommendations 
were approved: $25 fines and pool use suspensions 
and lot cleanups for various unresolved violations; 
approval of Saguaro Aquatics swim classes for 
CRCA residents during the 2014 swim season, 
approval of facility and pool fence repainting 
following reserve study requirements; approval 
of installation of new kiddie pool in the Windmill 
Park pool area; mailing of community survey to 
residents regarding pool usage.

Community Activities
Farmers Market continues at Windmill Park; 
every Thursday 8am – 12pm.
Monthly Block Party food truck round up at 
Windmill Park the second Monday of each month;  
next Block Party scheduled for May 12th from 
5pm – 8pm.
Annual CRCA Egg Hunt on Saturday April 19th.

Manager’s Report
The community manager gave a brief report on 
the status of all projects recently completed and/
or currently underway since the previous Board 
meeting, including: update on Windmill Park play 
structure replacement, update on Community 
Center pool projects, hiring of seasonal pool 
monitors, reminder about April 19th Easter Egg 
Hunt, note that temporary fencing will remain up 
for 10-days following Egg Hunt for rodent control 
servicing.
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CRCA Annual Elections

CRCA - Application For Candidacy To The Board Of Directors
(Please Use Additional Paper If Needed)

There are three Directors on the CRCA Board of Directors who will be 
elected at the Annual Meeting on October 21, 2014. The positions coming open are currently held by Connie 
DeLarge, John Lambert, and Bob Vollbrecht. The CRCA Bylaws guide the steps and timeline for the election.
Anyone wishing to run for the Board in this year’s election needs to fill out the Application for Candidacy 
form and turn it the office no later than June 20th. Continental Ranch is a strong and vibrant community. Its 
success depends on the volunteers willing to donate their time to serving on the Board of Directors. Apply for 
the Board and be a Leader in your association.

Name: ________________________________________________________________________________________

Address: ______________________________________________________ Phone number: __________________ 

Number of Months/Years lived in CRCA: _____________Is your CRCA account balance current? ___________

CRCA Committees Served on with dates: __________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________

Hobbies/Interests:  ______________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Motivation to run for Board: _____________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________

What are the items you wish to achieve while you are on the Board? ____________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________________
The Association is a community of neighborhoods governed by the CC&Rs. The Board of Directors is required 
by law to apply the rules in a uniform manner.  How would you approach your fiduciary duty in applying rules 
and granting waiver? ____________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

I have read the CC&Rs, Bylaws, and the Design Guidelines and understand as a member of the Board, I have a 
duty to uphold them.  YES______   NO_______
I understand the time commitment of the position including attending monthly meetings of the Board and up 
to two committee meetings a month. I understand this commitment of time may range from 6 to 12 hours per 
month.   YES_____     NO______

Please return the application to the Association office located at the Windmill Park or
 mail it to 9150 N. Coachline Blvd. Tucson, AZ 85743
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A Word from the Pool Committee
The rules at the pool are there for the benefit of all the pool and spa users of 
Continental Ranch to both ensure safety and protect the considerable financial 
assets in the pool area.  From September to May there are no pool monitors, 
but there are cameras recording the area for safety purposes and to help prevent 
vandalism.  So far this year, there have been over 25 pool key suspensions for 
various pool rule infractions that have come to light based on the surveillance 
video.  When rules are broken for the first time, a “warning” suspension is 
issued; it is only for a week and comes with no fine.  However if rules continue 
to be broken, the behavior will result in a full 30 day suspension with a $25 fine.
Over half of the suspensions so far this season have been for children in the spa.  In order to use the spa, you 
must be 15 years or older, which is based on Pima County Health Department code.  Continental Ranch could 
face fines and closure of the pool if children are witnessed in the spa during a visit by the health inspector.  
What most parents are unaware of is this rule is for the safety of the children. Until their bodies mature, 
children cannot dissipate heat efficiently and the high water temperature in the spa can damage their internal 
organs.
Another major cause for pool suspensions has been residents who do not take a shower before entering the 
pool or spa.  The reasoning behind requiring this rule is not because pool users are “dirty”; rather it is because 
they are “too clean”.  Soaps on your body and detergents in your swimwear will affect the chemical balance of 
the pool or spa.  You may have noticed some times when the spa appears very foamy, and this is a direct result 
of detergent left in swimwear and soap left on skin.  It then costs extra to reestablish the correct chemical 
balance in the facility.
The third main reason for pool suspensions has been people 
hanging on or sitting on the lane lines.  The lane lines are 
expensive and have to be custom made to fit each pool, and are 
not strong enough to constantly support the weight of several 
swimmers or they will break.  The lines are there to separate lap 
swimmers from the other pool goers.  Lap swimmers may not see 
people in front of them when they are swimming and accidental 
collisions may occur.  When there are lap swimmers, people 
should avoid being in the lap lanes, and only cross them to get to 
the ladder or stairs.
The last main reason for suspensions is food and drinks in the pool and spa areas.  We do not want ants and 
other vermin that come from spills of the food and drinks on the pool cool deck.  It is also extremely difficult 
to clean the cool deck.  Only bottled water in a plastic container is allowed in the pool and spa area.
Something else that has been discussed in past newsletters is urination in the pool and spa.  Not only is  
peeing in the pool plain disgusting and cost us money to correct when the chemicals are thrown out of 
balance, according to studies by Purdue University the combination of urine and chlorine creates a dangerous 
chemical reaction.  As reported in the Arizona Daily Star Newspaper, the combination of uric acid and 

chlorine “kicks up cyanogen chloride, a gas that can harm the central 
nervous system, heart and lungs if inhaled.”  The harmful byproduct 
trichloramine can also be attributed to uric acid, as the Arizona Daily Star 
article continued, “Nitrogen trichlorimine(NCl3) is a poisonous gas that 
can cause acute lung injury.  The buildup of this gas can be so quick and so 
severe that researchers found NCl3 levels doubled after just one day of use.”  
I hope we can all understand why we have these and other pool and spa 
rules and can obey them so we can all enjoy our wonderful aquatic facilities. 



crca • page 9

A Word from the Landscape Committee
If you are like me, you have not replaced your bedding plants yet.  I know it’s getting hot fast, but I haven’t found 
a good selection of summer varieties in the stores.  Hopefully the growers will stop sending geraniums, petunias, 
snapdragons, and pansies into the stores.  Be on the lookout for marigolds, vinca, zinnia (not my favorite), 
ipomea, even lantana can be used as an annual, to name a few
You are probably seeing little orange, yellow or green masses on the fresh new growth of your plants; whether 
its oleanders, cape honeysuckle, or others.  These are aphids.  Aphids can cause some damage, but usually not 
enough to worry about.  I recommend spraying them off with the hose.  When the dry heat arrives they usually 
leave.
More damaging bugs that we are going to be seeing soon are leaf-skeletonizers.  They can kill the infected plant.  
They eat all the green (chlorophyll) out of the leaves, leaving behind a “skeleton”.  With no chlorophyll to produce 
food, the plant dies if it is severe enough.  The plants that are commonly attacked are the Texas Mountain Laurel 
(Sophora secundiflora) and the Arizona Bells (Tecoma species).  The key to a good control is to get out in front 
of it with a systemic insecticide prior to infestation.  If you spray when you start noticing signs, you will need to 
spray with bacillus thuringiensis (BT for short).  The systemic takes awhile to get in the system while the BT is 
fast acting. Follow instructions on label. 
Irrigation is probably the number one reason for plant failure, either too much of not enough or both.  Or both; 
how can that be?  Many people will water their trees and 
shrubs every day for 15 minutes.  Well, every day is too much, 
and 15 minutes is too little.  The proper way to irrigate is to 
get deep watering infrequently.  There is no magic formula 
I can give you to tell how much to water.  Heat, wind, soil 
type and plant type all come into play when determining how 
much to water.  Just think about a 1 gallon per hour (gph) 
emitter; if you run it for 15 minutes you are only giving the 
plant 1qt of water; that is if the emitter is working at 100% 
and isn’t clogged at all.  Roots form where the water is, if 
the water is only in the top 2 inches of the soil that is where 
the roots will form and they die because they dry out too 
fast.  The water needs to penetrate the soil deeply so the soil 
doesn’t dry out as quickly and the roots will use the moisture 
more efficiently.   A possible starting point is to water 2 to 
3 times per week for at least an hour at a time.  If you have a slope and the water starts to run down before the 
hour is up; run it for 30 minutes, let it soak in for an hour, then have a “start time 2” come on and finish the next 
30 minutes.  The longer and less frequent you can water the better.  
Irrigation for bedding plants is a different story.  Bedding plants need water every day.  I have found that every 
day for 30 minutes is usually sufficient.
Get to it before it gets too hot.  June is our hottest, driest and windiest month.  With that said, monsoon season 
is right around the corner. We can’t depend on the monsoons to water our plants and lawns, but we can depend 
on them to water our weeds.  As I mentioned last month, start planning to have pre-emergent applied in June, 
before monsoon starts.
If you didn’t get a chance to fertilize your citrus in the spring, now is good time to do it.  When the fruit gets to 
be about “golf-ball” sized is a good indicator.  Follow instructions on the label.
The landscape committee and Titan landscape have identified the dead plants from over the winter. Not all of 
the dead plants may need to be replaced.  We are in the process of determining if they all do, and what to replace 
them with; either the same variety or possibly something different.
Rob Palfreyman, CRCA Landscape Committee Chairman 
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WEED MANAGEMENT  
 

Weeds can be a homeowner’s worst nightmare, conjuring thoughts of 
back-breaking hours digging and pulling, or compliance notices if they 
aren’t removed. You can avoid both of these headaches very easily 
this season. Continental Ranch Community Association once again 
offers the semi-annual program for your common area landscape 
maintenance contractor, Titan Landscape, to spray pre-emergent 
herbicide in your front yard to prevent most weeds before they have a 
chance to become a problem.  

• If no rain occurs within two weeks after the spray is 
applied, please water in the pre-emergent using a 
garden hose.  
 

• Application of pre-emergent can greatly reduce the 
number of weeds that germinate. 
 

• Pre-emergent herbicides are designed to prevent 
seeds from germinating in the soil - existing weeds 
should be removed prior to pre-emergent application  
 

• Pre-emergent herbicide does not affect living plant 
material such as trees and shrubs so the rest of your 
landscape will not be harmed in the process. 

 
 
 

      
 
WANT TO KEEP THE WEEDS OUT OF YOUR YARD? 
 
Titan Landscape will be offering pre-emergent preventative weed spraying for Continental Ranch 
homeowners at a rate of $47.00 per front yard. Spraying will take place June 2nd through June 6th, 2014.  
If you would like to take advantage of this service, please visit the Windmill Park management office and 
return this form with a check made payable to CRCA by May 23th, 2014. 
 
Name: ______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Address: ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone Number:  ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

Email: ______________________________________________________________________________ 
     

Spray has a tan colored tint which will gradually fade. 
 
 
  Signature: ___________________________________________________________________ 
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Summer FUN
       in Marana
Summer is here and activities are open for 
registration. Keep the whole family active this 
summer with Marana Parks and Recreation.

TRY SOMETHING NEW
Marana has many activities like Leather Carving 
or Chun Kuk Do that could spark an interest. 

FITNESS FOR FUN
Join us at Splash N’ Dash, Zumba or B-Fit Boot 
Camps. New participants are always welcome! 

KIDDOS AT HOME
Marana encourages youth to stay busy at their 
weekly Sports Camps or Art Programs. Camps 
are starting at only $30; age groups range from tots to teens.
Browse all summer activities at www.marana.com/recreation or call (520) 382-1950.

REWARD $500 
For information leading to the 

 

ARREST and CONVICTION 
 

of persons responsible for vandalism of 
Continental Ranch  

Community Association property.   
 
 
 
 

PLEASE CALL 297-7600 to make a report 
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MOM’S
DAY

5K
I N A U G U R A L

Sign up by April 29 to receive shirt on 
event day. If registered after, shirt will be 
available on later date.

HURRY... REGISTER TODAY!

Saturday

MAY10
Gladden Farms Community Park 
12250 North Tangerine Road
Check-in opens at 7 a.m.
Run starts at 8:30 a.m.

$15 Pre-Reg | $20 Event Day
marana.com/registration
Moms get a flower at the finish line.  
All participants will receive an event shirt 
and raffle entry. 

Skip brunch, 
get active & 

celebrate MOM!

R U N ,  W A L K ,  J O G

Contact Marana Parks & Recreation, (520) 382-1950 or marana.com/recreation

Moore Road

Sa
nd

a
rio

 R
o

a
d

Tangerine Road

Fronta
g

e Roa
d

GLADDEN FARMS  
COMMUNITY PARK

10
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Soila’s Housekeeping 
 

Best Quality-Low Prices 
Please call for a Free Estimate! 

And ask about our discounts.  
 

520-409-4099 
 

The Comedy Playhouse 
presents 

By George Bernard Shaw 

“The difference between a lady 
and a flower girl is not how she 
behaves, but how she’s treated.” 

Playing May 23 — June 29, Fri and Sat — 7:30 pm, Sun — 3:00 pm 
Ticket Prices — $18 Regular, $16 Seniors and Students 

 

Now entering our 5th year at 3620 N. First Ave., First Prince Plaza 
Phone (520) 260-6442 for reservations 

www.thecomedyplayhouse.com 
 

Mention this ad to receive $2 off Regular admission 

Francesca Twyman
Realtor ®, M-REP

DIRECT (520) 349-8748
FAX (520) 825-8950
EMAIL fran@longrealty.com
WEB fran.longrealty.com

8540 N. ORACLE RD BLDG 2, ORO VALLEY, AZ 85704

Don’t Forget to Advertise

your business in the 

CRCA Newsletter.

Contact Jocelyn in the

Management office.

 
New View Windows 
Your Window cleaning resource since 1998 

* Sparkling windows inside and out 

* Rejuvenated screens 

* Smaller homes $75 
   Larger homes $95  
 

(520) 579-8285 Mark                             Insured 
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May 2014
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

 1
Assessments 
Due
ARC 
2pm at WP

Farmers 
Market
8am-12pm at 
WP

2 3

4 5
Pool 
Committee
7pm at WP

6
Landscape 
Committee 
7pm at WP

7
Covenants
Committee 
6pm at WP

8
Farmers 
Market
8am-12pm at 
WP

9 10
CRCA
office open 
9am-1pm

11
Happy
Mother’s Day

12
Block Party
5-8pm at 
Windmill Park

Finance 
Committee
6:30pm at WP

13 14 15
Last Day of 
Assessment 
Grace Period

ARC 
7pm at WP

Farmers 
Market
8am-12pm at
WP

16
Late Fee
Applied

17

18 19 20 21 22

Farmers 
Market
8am-12pm at 
WP

23 24

25 26
Memorial Day
CRCA Office 
Closed

27
Board & Exec.
Meeting 
6:45pm at CC

28 29

Farmers 
Market
8am-12pm at 
WP

30 31



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1 2

Pool 
Committee
7pm at WP

3
Landscape 
Committee 
7pm at WP

4
Covenants
Committee 
6pm at WP

5
ARC 
2pm at WP

Farmers 
Market
8am-12pm at 
WP

6 7

8 9
Block Party
5-8pm at 
Windmill Park

Finance 
Committee
6:30pm at WP

10 11 12

Farmers 
Market
8am-12pm at 
WP

13 14

15
Happy 
Father’s Day

16 17
Board & Exec.
Meeting 
6:45pm at CC

18 19
ARC 
7pm at WP

Farmers 
Market
8am-12pm at 
WP

20 21

22 23 24 25 26

Farmers 
Market
8am-12pm at 
WP

27 28
CRCA
office open 
9am-1pm

29 30

June 2014
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LOOK WHO’S SELLING CONTINENTAL RANCH & RESERVE! 

 

BRIGITTE JEWELL 
 

$$ Multi-Million Dollar Producer $$ 
Brigitte has SOLD over 85 Million $$$ of real estate 

In Continental Ranch/Reserve Areas! 
More than ANY AGENT from  

ANY COMPANY in all of Tucson! 
I can sell your home too…Ask me how!! 

>The top producing and selling agent in Continental Ranch/Reserve 
>The top listing agent in Continental Ranch/Reserve 

>Full time agent with a team of full time professional associates 
>CSSN-Certified Short Sale Negotiator 

>My proven, effective marketing plan will get your home SOLD 
>Ask about my FREE Home Staging Service 

>Resident of Continental Ranch 
>Buying & Selling? I can save you top dollar!  

 

 Do you want to know the value of your home? 
 Call or email me for a complimentary 

market analysis of your home!! 
Email me at: brigitte@homejewell.com 

REALTY EXECUTIVES TUCSON ELITE 
Over 16 yrs experience in Cont. Ranch Area 

# 471-JEWL (5395) 
Call for “24 K” Service!! 

Visit my website: www.homejewell.com 
Multi-Million Dollar Producer 

Realty Executives, Tucson Elite 
“where the experts are” 

 

BRIGITTE JEWELL 
Associate Broker 

YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
SPECIALIST 
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•Plant replacement 

•One time clean-up 

•Cactus removal 

• Tree pruning 

• Irrigation repair 

      Residential Maintenance  

     (520) 682-5964 

     trhlandscape.com 

ROC # 246320 

Licensed-Bonded-Insured 

       

Desert Son  
SHINE Preschool

NOW ENROLLING  
FOR FALL 2014

Desert Son Community Church
5250 W. Cortaro Farms Road, 85742  

Contact us at 
(520) 784-1391 • jen.davis@desertson.org

www.desertson.org

• Now enrolling potty trained 
3-5 year olds

• Christian curriculum

• Highly-qualified teachers

• Half-day or full-day programs 
available

• 2, 3 or 5 day programs available

• Competitive tuition rates

Small class sizes

CLEANING SERVICES  starting at  $95

 

Residential & Commercial
Detail Cleaning

Organization
Special Projects

Routine Home Cleaning

Let’s make you smile today!

Call for a Customized Estimate  850-5382

By Diane

Weekly, Bi-Weekly and Monthly Services

Hardeman Home Service
John  L .  Har deman

520 .808 . 1 7 39

No t  a  L icensed  Con t r ac t or

• Carpentry/Trim
• Cabinet Install
• Drywall
• Painting
• Welding

• Home Maintenance
• Appliance Install
• Install Doors/Locks
• Ceiling Fans/Lights
• Plus More

            ON THE ROAD AGAIN FOR YOU, LLC 
        SATURDAY, MAY 10th    
         $56.00 per person 
 

Join us for a visit to Arizona two wineries. Wine Festival 
with music, entertainment, animals, and wine sampling.  
Includes transportation, box lunch, signature wine glass 
for first round of wine tasting, taxes and gratuities. 
   * More information, call Fran 520-490-3709 or Sharon 520-399-8345 
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              Lord of Grace PreschoolLord of Grace Preschool  

Now Enrolling for the 2014-2015 school year                                  
Open Monday-Friday / 8:00am-5:30pm 

Flexible schedules available. Affordable prices.           
Small class sizes. All in a nurturing environment. 

Please contact Andrea, Preschool Director, at:                
744-7400, ext 12 or lordofgracepreschool@yahoo.com. 
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Mike Millhoupt

Plant installation & removal, tree 
pruning, weed control 
& general maintenance

Our Dependable 
Landscape 

Services Include:

Call Mike at 520-465-1102

  

  

 Safe, effective, affordable solutions 
for your pest control needs. 

 

****May Specials**** 
 

$35 Off Bee Removal* 
$25 Off Initial Pest Control 

 
Call 520-339-2437 

For a Free Consultation 
www.swpestsolutions.com 

 
 
 

*Restrictions Apply                                             License #9251 

 
 

  

 

 12 year Continental Ranch resident, proudly raised my two children here 
 16 years Real Estate Experience as Licensed Realtor in Arizona 

 My Listing Average Days on Market for Continental Ranch: 7 days 
Call Today to Get Your Home Sold Fast and for the Highest Price! 

520.907.9071 or dryheatagent@yahoo.com 
“Joelle sold our home in seven days! She walked us thru every step in getting our home listed, had a photographer out to 
showcase the house, and was always available to answer any and all questions. She’s extremely thorough and made this   
process so very easy on us. We highly recommend Joelle Duenas for your realty requirements!” ~Al  & Carol C.  

www.jomovestucson.com  
Your Continental Ranch Specialist 
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www.FunVBS.com
Sanctuary United Methodist Church

7620 N. Hartman Lane, Suite #146
Tucson, AZ 85743

(1/2 mile past Wal-Mart)

For registration, please visit:
www.FunVBS.com or call the church office

(520) 207-6453
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DES 
Approved 

 State Standards 

 Small Classroom Settings 

 Christian Based Atmosphere 

 Scholarship Opportunity For Kinder-Bridge 

   Kindergarten Program 

 Operation Hours: 7am—6pm 

 

Now Enrolling 
6 wks—6 yrs (Kindergarten Age) 

 

Call our office for Tuition Rates  
and to schedule a tour today! 

 

520.495.7860 

 2561 W. Ruthrauff Rd.  Tucson, AZ 85705 
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Cream of the Crop in Maintenance Services

Design ■ Monthly or Bi-Monthly Maintenance ■ One Time Cleanups
Tree Trimming & Removals ■ Decorative Rock & Boulder Installation

Planting ■ Plant/Cactus Removal ■ Irrigation ■ Hauling

520-907-7651
FREE ESTIMATES
Servicing Northwest Tucson

delorolandscape@gmail.com
Licensed/Bonded/Insured

ROC#216351

Del Oro Landscape, L.L.C.Del Oro Landscape, L.L.C.

520-907-7651 
FREE ESTIMATES

Judy Ibrado
Realtor®  ABR, SFR

(520) 301-8455
jibrado@longrealty.com

Judy Ibrado came highly recommended to us and we were not 
disappointed. She is professional and knowledgable in the business of 
real estate transaction, she kept us fully updated as we proceeded 
through the process of selling our home. Judy is friendly and easy to 
work with, and went above and beyond our expectations in handling 
related matters. We would deÞnitely recommend Judy to anyone ready 
to buy or sell a home.

Helen and Robert Norheim
Sunßower

Scan code for listings 
and other information.

Client Testimonial
Judy did a great job selling my home. I was amazed that it 
sold quickly. Judy is extremely qualiÞed and she gets the job 
done. She is very resourceful, helpful and patient. She kept 
me informed during the entire process. I was quite happy 
with her and I highly recommend her services to all. 

Joyce Evans
Tucson

    ON THE ROAD AGAIN FOR YOU LLC 
  
       EXPERIENCE POLYNESIA with us  
     at the Musical Instrument Museum 
            Saturday, May 31, 2014 
                 $55.00 per person 
    Lunch Desert Ridge Market - 29 restaurants  
       Fran 490-3709 - Sharon 399-8345 
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Golf Shop  579.7000
www.TheHighlandsAtDoveMountain.com

$39 includes cart and warm-up balls
$26 after 11am  l  $19 after 3pm
Summer rates in effect May 1st l Call to make reservations
4 day advance bookings available l Ask about golf memberships!

Great golf, panoramic views
                          ... and sizzlin’ summer rates!

A+ Rated 
Angie's list & BBB Mike@TucsonsBestPainters.com 

14 
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If you spend any time with Gregg, you’ll notice that he’s in
constant motion. While real estate is his career and a central part
of his life, he also enjoys many other things.

He particularly loves spending time with his daughter,  
Brittany. Whether it’s exploring a beach in Mexico, swimming with
dolphins at Sea World, hiking the Catalina Mountains, or just 
spending quiet time at home, Brittany is always up for the next 
outing with her Dad. Gregg is also an avid runner who has
completed 75 marathons.  

Gregg is proud to be able to send 10-15 children, who otherwise
could not afford the experience, to YMCA camp each summer. He 
also financially sponsors the Northwest Tucson gymnastics team.

Gregg has been described as “relentlessly persistent” in his drive
to exceed his client’s expectations. His knowledge of the real   
estate industry and insight into the local market afford his buyers
and sellers expert advice. He provides important, accurate and
timely information on home values, financing, disclosure, contracts
and title, and negotiates on behalf of his client’s best interests.

His commitment to service, along with his determination and
ability to make things happen, keep Gregg Maul among
the top producers in Tucson real estate.  

www.TucsonRealEstateGolf.com  
www.FuninTucson.com

www.FuninRealEstate.com
www.SoldEquity.com

Gregg’s Team 

Yvonna Miranda

Internet & Marketing 
Assistant

Yvonna is the assistant to Gregg Maul 
at LoNG ReaLtY. She is creative and 
has a charismatic personality. She is 

attending the University of arizona and 
plans to work in the mortgage business 

after graduating. email Yvonna:
yvonna@tucsonRealestate-golf.com

76 marathons.

GreGG Maul
SOlD

www.gregmaul.longrealty.com 
www.tucsonrealestate-golf.com 

www.mytucsonshortsale.com

I Have Sold Over 800 Homes
19 Years in Real Estate • 23 Years Tucson Resident

Selling the Ranch Since 1995

A
B

R
, 

G
R

I,
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R
S

, 
C

M
A

S

Associate Broker

Delivering Results - Sold
Equity Sale or Short Sales

520-471-8088

 

Long 
Realty 

Company 

Tierra 
Antiqua 
Realty 

Keller 
Williams 

Southern AZ 

Coldwell 
Banker 

Residential 
Broker 

Roca 
Realty 

33.0% 

12.9%

7.8% 7.6% 

2.8% 
 

Date obtained 1/7/13 from TARMLS using Brokermetrics software for all closed residential sales volume between 1/1/12-12/31/12 and is deemed to be correct.

2012 Market Share
LONG REALTY SELLS MORE REAL ESTATE IN

TUCSON THAN ANY OTHER COMPANY
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Securities offered through and Registered Representative of Legend Equities Corporation, member FINRA/SIPC 

Should you invest now?   

Adam W Pearce 

CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER™ Professional  

Plan Today. Retire Tomorrow. 
 

Branch Office: 
2315 East Speedway Boulevard 

Tucson, AZ 85719-4730 
520-344-2812  

adampearce@legendequities.com 
www.AdamWPearce.com 

Financial Planning Education 

I researched and wrote this with many investors in mind.   

The investors who maybe took money out of the market 
and have not felt confident enough to get back in and 
missed out on recent gains.   

Or maybe swore off stocks all together.   

Or maybe are still invested but are feeling uneasy of the 
future.   

Many of us may just simply wonder what drives the stock 
market and what forces are at work to expect the long term 
upward trend to remain in place. 

Our fears can prevent us from being invested and   
realizing positive gains. 

Get my complimentary report here: 

www.InvestingWithIntelligence.com 

NMLS# 193609 
BK 0902429 / NOVA NMLS# 3087

Hannah Joplin
Loan Officer - NOVA® Home Loans

520.850.7387
hannah.joplin@novahomeloans.com

www.HannahHomeLoans.com

Serving the  
Mortgage Needsof my community

Call today and mention this ad for 
   *$500 off

* This offer is valid only for loan applicants of 
Hannah Joplin with NOVA® Home Loans. Coupon 
must be presented at time of application. Loan 
amount must be greater than $100,000. This 
$500 discount will be applied as a CREDIT at 
closing and is valid for banked loans only.  
BK0902429 / NOVA NMLS 3087 (Expires 05-31-14)
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Newsletter Policies
The Continental Ranch Windmill is published monthly by the 
Continental Ranch Community Association (CRCA), and is prepared 
under the direction of the CRCA Board of Directors.  The Windmill 
strives to maintain a positive message while informing the community 
of the various projects undertaken by the Board, advertise notices to 
the community, and promote the accomplishments within CRCA.

Letters  To The Editor 
Letters must be signed and include a phone number for verification.  
Names will be withheld upon request. Anonymous letters or articles 
will not be printed.  Publication of letters will be at the discretion of 
the CRCA Board of Directors.

Advertis ing Pol icy
The acceptance of a business ad in the newsletter does not 
constitute approval or endorsement by the CRCA. “The Association 
reserves the right, in its sole and absolute discretion, to refuse to 
accept any advertising submittal made by a prospective advertiser 
of the Association’s newsletter or other publications.” Ad publication 
is subject to space availability on a first-come, first-serve policy 
and could be denied or postponed due to lack of space in a 
specific issue. All advertising is subject to current Advertising 
Rates, as adopted by the Board of Directors. All copy for articles 
and camera-ready advertising is due at the Association office by 
the 15th of the month. Distribution will be approximately the first 
week of the following month.  Ads may be submitted on Compact 
Disc (CD) to the management office, or by e-mail to jocelyn@
hoamanagementsolutions.com.  The preferred file format for ad 
submissions is PDF, however JPEG is also accepted.  For specific 
ad size dimensions please e-mail the address above for additional 
information.

Advertis ing Rates
Business Card  $45

Quarter Page  $75

Half Page  $130

Full Page   $227

* 3 and 6 month discounts available

Political Ads must have “Paid advertisement. Not endorsed by the 
CRCA” in at least 8 point type at the bottom of the ad.

Useful Numbers
Non-Emergency Marana Police Department 

520-382-2000
Poison Control
520-626-6016

Pima County Animal
(including for barking dogs)

520-243-5900
Arizona Game & Fish Department

(to report Coyotes, Bobcats, etc.)
520-628-5376

Pima County Hazardous Waste
(including green pools on vacant property) 

520-243-7999
CRCA Office
520-297-7600

CRCA Emergency
520-780-9163

Marana Permits
520-382-2600
AZ Blue Stake
800-782-5348

Marana Parks & Recreation
520-382-1950

Waste Management
520-744-2600
Tucson Water
520-791-3242

Tucson Electric Power
520-623-7711

Southwest Gas
877-860-6020

Mountain View Post Office
Thornydale & Magee

520-744-6720 
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Address 9150 N. Coachline Blvd.
 Tucson, AZ 85743

Phone  (520) 297-7600

Fax  (520) 297-7917

Web www.CRCATucson.com

E-mail continental.ranch@yahoo.com

Josh Seng, Community Manager
 josh@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Aime Salinas, Accounts Manager
 aime@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Ryan Egea, Homeowner Covenants Liaison
 ryan@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Stephen Hinchliffe, Project Coordinator
 stephen@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Jocelyn Canovali, Office Assistant
 jocelyn@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Office Hours:
 Monday-Friday, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m.
 Saturday, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. (once
 per month)
 Sunday, Closed

The office is now open one Saturday per month. 
We accept payments by check or money order; 
however, we will not handle any ARC issues. 

In case of emergency, please call (520) 780-9163 
and follow the prompts. This number is not for 
reporting violations or dealing with delinquencies. 

Management’s Message 

Last call for weed spraying signups!  One final 
reminder: the 23rd of this month is the last day to 
drop off a check at the office and add your name to 
the list of pre-emergent weed spraying services by 
Titan Landscape.  We get so many residents after the 
deadline who forgot to sign up in time that we really 
try to broadcast this service as much as possible.

The Community Center Pool projects continue 
on.  The original goal to reopen on May 1st will be 
postponed while the projects wrap up. Hopefully 
everyone will appreciate the updated facilities as 
soon as they’re ready for use. In case you missed the 
article in last month’s newsletter, the projects include 
resurfacing of the pool deck and replacing the kiddie 
pool plaster.

Another pending project is the Windmill Park play 
structure replacement.  The structure takes about 
8-weeks to be fabricated and delivered after placing 
the order, so we expect it will arrive for installation 
near the end of this month or in early June.  Stay 
tuned!

May marks the start to the pool monitor season. 
I hope everyone can get to know the monitors and 
work with them while they do their best to maintain 
order at the pools.  They have a tough job out there 
in the heat!

Thank you so much to the 
volunteers that helped 
with the Easter Egg Hunt!  
Volunteers are what make 
this event so successful. Also, 
we’d like to give a big thank 
you to the boy scouts who 
helped hide all the eggs for 
each hunt!

Josh Seng, Community Manager
On behalf of Aime, Jocelyn, Ryan and Stephen



 

 

 



 

 

 
13880 N. Adonis Road 
Marana, Arizona 85658 

Ph: 520-682-2233 
 

Prepaid Residential Plumbing Service Agreement 
 

Purchasing a home, for most people, is the largest investment made in a lifetime.   
Home ownership can be very rewarding.  However, if not budgeted, home ownership 
can be a very costly experience.  Protecting such a large investment is critical, and 
Wood’s Plumbing is dedicated to protecting your home and saving you money at the 
same time. 
 
 
The benefits from our residential plumbing service agreement are numerous. 
 
Annual whole house plumbing inspection is key to finding plumbing problems early and 
for developing a maintenance plan for your plumbing system 
 

•
•
•

•
•

•

Minimum of 10% discount for all parts and labor during the time of the agreement 
 
Special internet or mail out discount for service agreement customers only 
 
Front of line appointment scheduling as you will be given an appointment  
with the next available technician 
 
Annual water heater flush with most service agreement plans 
 
Extended warranty on all parts for Gold Service Agreement customers 
 
 
For more details about our “Prepaid Residential Plumbing Service Agreements” and 
our Whole House Plumbing Inspection, please see our web site at 
www.woodsplumbing.com. 
 
 
For top quality service at an affordable rate, trust your home to Wood’s Plumbing.   
Join our Prepaid Residential Plumbing Service Agreement Plan today!  

PLUMBING 
ENTERPRISES, LLC 

http://www.woodsplumbing.com/

